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JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday February 25, 2020 Chaminade High School, West Hills 
Approved June 2, 2020 

 

Those in attendance:  Tony Scearce, Faye Barta, Thomas Booth, Dan Brin, Glenn Jennings, Bonnie Klea, Heidi Manning,  

Saif Mogri, Olivia Naturman, Steve Randall, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof. 
 

Committee Co-chair Tony Scearce called the meeting to order at 7:33 PM.  A quorum was established. 
 

Public Comment:  None. 
 

The January 2020 meeting minutes were approved as amended. 
 

Chair Comment:  None 
 

5.  Proposed letter on “Safe Parking” to CD12:  Olivia reviewed the discussion of this item at the February Board meeting. Saif 

said the Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness Committee passed a motion to ask that a public forum be held before any letter 

is sent. Dan asked for an edited version of the final proposed letter language with the requested edit to remove the reference to the 

Cd12 parking lot. 

 

 Tony Scearce moved to have an informational session at the March Board meeting with speakers from differing points of 

 view. Dan seconded. 

  Yes – 10 No – 0, Abstain – 1 The motion passed. 

 

6.  Platt and Vanowen Traffic Flow:  

 

 Dan moved to request from the Dept. of Transportation (DOT) a feasibility study to make the intersection a traffic circle 

(roundabout/velocity circus). Joan seconded. 

  Yes – 9, No – 2   The motion passed. 

 

7.  Shared Street Fest (Street Fair):   Olivia announced the new date and time are May 16 from 10 AM to 2 PM. The location is still 

the Thermo-Fisher parking lot at Corporate Pointe. The Education Committee has voted to use $1000 of that committee’s budget for 

the event. The Streets and Transportation Committee budget for the event was $800. Total event budget $1800. West Hills Hospital, 

Vision Zero LA, LAPD, and DOT are all interested in participating. An Ad Hoc planning committee was formed with Olivia, Brad, 

Saif, Thomas, and Tony S. 

 

8.  Fallbrook and Victory Traffic Accidents:  Tony S. said this intersection ranks eleventh in the Valley on the list of most accidents. 

Since the intersection is at the border Between WHNC and the Woodland Hills/Warner Center NC, Thomas will contact Shepard 

Kaufman to see if they want to partner in an effort. 

 

9.  Repainting Red Curbs:  Heidi has provided a list to CD12 to submit to DOT. 

 

10.  Valley Circle and Homezell Right Turn Restrictions:  Item tabled to March. 

 

11.  Speeding/ Racing/ Infrastructure/E-scooters:  Item tabled to March. 
 

 

Committee Co-chair Tony Scearce adjourned the meeting at 8:33 PM. 
 

The next meeting of this committee will be held on Tuesday, March 24, 2020 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, 

second floor conference room.  


